



**Agenda of the 87th Senate  
Student Government Association  
Hofstra University  
March 30, 2023**

**Call to order**

Meeting Called to order at 6:39 PM EST

**A. Quorum Call**

- a. Quorum set at 17

**B. New Business**

- a. Committee Spotlight: Academic Affairs!

- i. Academic Affairs has worked on and completed multiple initiatives. We have fostered relationships with administrators, putting on iHofstra in the fall, working on the AA Bulletin board, helping facilitate the switch to Canvas, Course registration events, and the 18th credit inclusion in tuition.

- 1. Chair Jackson: We talked previously about requiring professors to have ethicspoint on the syllabus. How is that going?

- a. Chair Giovanangelo: I remember bringing up Ethicspoint to VP Blue and did not get fully into detail, but I will bring this back up with her and with the Provost when I meet with him as well.

- 2. Senator Guenfound: I would like to see more transparency with foreign language requirements, as I've had issues with this coming to hofstra.

- a. Chair Giovangelo: I will be bringing this up to the provost as soon as possible.

- 3. Senator Barone: Are there any alternatives to buying online course work/textbooks that can be very expensive for my classes?

- a. Chair Giovangelo: I will be bringing this up to the provost as soon as possible. I do agree that this is an issue.
- 4. Chair Jackson: In terms of not being able to take community college classes whilst home and having a lot of trouble transferring those credits, I wish there was more transparency and explanation of it.
  - a. Senator Hernandez: I have heard that this is Hofstra's policy but I do not know if that makes it any better.
  - b. Senator Wong: Do you know how often these policies are updated and changed?
  - c. Senator Hernandez: I know there are some instances where transferring credits just doesn't work while some others do, I'd like to know more about this.
    - i. It is probably a curriculum thing. I'll look more into it.
  - d. Senator Egolf: I got to take a college course and I made sure they transferred over but I have heard of multiple people where their credits have not transferred. How much do summer credits cost?
    - i. I believe it is 5000 for a 3 credit class. So it is \$1750 per credit.
  - e. Chair Jackson: How do AP credits transfer over?
    - i. I believe it is based on what subject it is and what score was received.

### **C. Approval of the Minutes**

- a. Senator Greenlaw moves to pass the Senate minutes from 3/16
  - i. Motion Seconded
  - ii. Motion Passed

### **D. E-board Reports**

- a. President - W. Germaine
  - i. Meeting with Sev & Jess in HofUSA tomorrow
  - ii. Strategic Directions RFPs are in!
    - 1. Interdisciplinary groups to help Hofstra flourish
  - iii. College Magazine Interview
  - iv. Working on transition docs
  - v. Had last meeting with Dr. Poser pre-break
- b. Vice President - J. Singh
  - i. Last Senate 4/27
    - 1. End of Year Reports

- a. For E-Board & Chairs: DUE 4/21!
  - 2. Email me which administrators you'd like to be there!
  - ii. Brooklyn Nets game was so much fun & a successful event!
  - iii. Talk to me about my position! :)
- c. Comptroller- J. Fountain
  - i. No Formal Report
- d. Secretary - L. Campbell
  - i. Giveaways!
    - 1. Please let me know when you take things for my inventory purposes!
  - ii. Office Hours!
  - iii. Absences with Excuses
    - 1. Emailing within 24 hours in advance!
    - 2. Remember to always CC your chair as well if you will be missing a committee meeting
  - iv. Senior Gift Committee
    - 1. Meeting pending for this Sunday (04-02) at 3pm.
  - v. Reminders for the office, breakroom and conference room!
  - vi. Keep up all your hard work, I am so proud of you all!
  - vii. Talk to me about my position! :)
    - 1. Senator Egolf moves to open the galley
      - a. Motion seconded
      - b. Motion passed

## **E. Committee Chair Reports**

- a. Appropriations - L. Anniballi
  - i. This week's [minutes](#)!
  - ii. What's going on with the budget?
  - iii. Sent an email to e-boards this week.
  - iv. Working on getting the semesterly budget process ready.
    - 1. Possible changes to appeals.
  - v. [Zarb Tech Club Appeal](#)
    - 1. Introduction
    - 2. Explanation
      - a. We had been fully funded for jackets and a PC. It took a few weeks to finalize everything but we were told the money was there in our account. We were able to get the jackets and a few pieces of the computer but besides that, we still will need some more money to be able to build a computer than we have been waiting on for a year now.

3. Deliberation

4. Vote

- a. Senator Egolf moves to allocate \$902.60 for line item one (Building a PC)
  - i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion passed
- b. Senator Egolf moves to allocate \$295.00 for line item two (Jackets)
  - i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion passed

b. Club Resources - K. Pandit

- i. [Minutes!](#)
- ii. Met with Sev during Spring Break and completely renewed the Club recognition process and EBoard training for all recognized clubs! (Will explain in detail when back at next senate)
  - 1. In the new club recognition process, clubs will be recognized by OSLE & four (4) members of the Club Resources Committee, composed of the CR Chair and three (3) committee members.
  - 2. Recognized club EBoard members would have mandatory trainings and present Proof of Attendance via GIHU Events Pass to attend SGA Check in
  - 3. Detailed new club recognition and club training processes have been written and will be presented in three (3) Senatorial Actions!
- iii. Club Office Space Evaluations!!
  - 1. Have currently noted two spaces in need of evaluation
  - 2. Also reviewed during Spring Break
    - a. Club Office Evaluations will feature both a walkthrough of all the current club offices as well as a Self Evaluation report through which clubs can offer direct feedback about their space.
  - 3. Will also update a few more club office signs
- iv. Hillel Constitution
  - 1. Hillel Constitution will be revisited as the language regarding graduate student involvement has been edited.
- v. Club Elections 101!
  - 1. This is a club elections training hosted by CR in the PPAW to describe the various types of elections clubs may host,

- how to use GIHU for elections and for any clubs that may have questions about hosting elections
  - 2. Will distribute Club Brochure for clubs to access SGA resources
  - 3. Details regarding the dates, times, and content of the trainings were finalized in Committee and are included in the Minutes
- c. Communications - D. DeCrescenzo
  - i. Met with the Producer of our Town Hall
    - 1. Show is moving along. They have the set and crew handled. There will be a live studio audience. I was also thinking we could do our own watch party.
    - 2. April 25th at approximately 8:30 is our target.
  - ii. I'm done with election graphics.
  - iii. The Alumni Panel is in the works.
  - iv. Ask me about my position!
- d. Programming- J. Singh
  - i. Ordering Build-a-friend materials over the weekend
    - 1. Jungle Theme
  - ii. Working on the rest of Spring into Action week
  - iii. Ask about my position!
- e. Academic Affairs- C. Giovanangelo
  - i. Chat GPT Panel has been moved to April 26th during Common Hour!
  - ii. How is registration going?
  - iii. Do's and Donuts Housekeeping:
    - 1. April 5th 12-3 in the Netherland Core
    - 2. Assessment
    - 3. [Schedule](#)
    - 4. Shirts
  - iv. Talk to me about my position!
- f. Equity & Inclusion - D. Jackson
  - i. We have been putting on a lot of events that we are very proud of
    - 1. We have AAPI on May 1st during common hours to end our series!
  - ii. We have our Women at Hofstra notebooks that we will be giving out in the coming weeks
  - iii. If you have any questions about me or my position, please let me know!
- g. Facilities & Operations - S. Atlas

- i. Sent email to place clocks in classrooms!
  - 1. Adams 109, 200, 203, 204, 208, 209, 212
  - 2. Breslin 100, 105, 205, 209, 211, 216, 217
  - 3. C. V. Starr 103, 107, 109, 203, 204A, 205, 208, 304A, 305, 308, 309
- ii. Planning to meet with Chair Staderker, Giovanni, and Julie Yindra next week to discuss accessible map initiative
- iii. Planning staff appreciation initiative
  - 1. Ongoing
  - 2. Online submissions
  - 3. Want to purchase a display board for appreciative notes
  - 4. Contacting Chair Giovanangelo to include Academics in the faculty side
- iv. Planning additional Food Awareness Days with Compass Dining
- v. Housekeeping
  - 1. Advocacy Spotlight April 20
  - 2. Will be absent maybe next week and definitely the week after
- vi. We have a new BLAC liaison Lawson!
- h. Wellness & Campus Safety - K. Staderker
  - i. Sexual Assault Awareness Month is in April
    - 1. National Week of Action is next week
  - ii. Sex Fest paperwork has been submitted
    - 1. April 18th at 7pm in the Student Center Theatre
  - iii. Financial Literacy Event
    - 1. May 3rd during common hour in Plaza Room West 127
  - iv. Menstrual product feedback
  - v. Meeting with Sam and Julie Yindra next week
  - vi. Ask me about my position!

#### **F. Approval of Committee Minutes**

- a. Chair Atlas moves to pass the allocations from 3/27 and the allocations to Zarb Tech Club (03-30)
  - i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion passed
- b. Senator Barone moves to pass the committee minutes from the week of 3/27
  - i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion passed
- c. Chair Giovanangelo moves to close the gallery
  - i. Motion seconded

- ii. Motion passed

**G. For Good of the Order**

**a. Elections Commission**

**i. Info Sessions**

1. April 4 @ 5pm - PPAW
2. April 5 @ 1pm - Plaza Room East
3. April 5 @ 6pm (Zoom)
4. April 6 @ 5pm - Netherlands 0018
5. April 7 @2pm - PPAW
6. April 10 @10am (Zoom)
7. April 10 @1pm - Netherlands 0019
  - a. As Needed Extra Sessions
    - i. April 13 @5pm (Zoom)
    - ii. April 14 @2pm (Hybrid) - PPAW

**ii. Elections Timeline**

1. Packets Due 4/17 @12pm in OSLE
2. Campaigning 4/18 @9am - 4/24 @11:59pm
3. Voting: 4/25 @9am - 4/27 @12pm
4. Candidates Notified 4/27 @3pm
5. Elections Bash 4/27 @5pm
6. Senate 4/27 @6:30pm

**iii. Prez/VP Elections Timeline**

1. Pres/VP Packets due 4/3 @ 5pm
2. Pres/VP Campaigning 4/11 @ 9am - 4/24 @ 11:59pm
3. April 17th Common Hour Presidential and Vice Presidential Candidate Debate
  - a. Location TBD

**H. Announcements**

**I. Snap Cup**

**J. Adjournment**

- a. Chair Jackson moves to adjourn this meeting
  - i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion passed
- b. Meeting adjourned at 8:21 EST



**Agenda of the 87th Senate  
Student Government Association  
Hofstra University  
March 30, 2023**

**Call to order**

Meeting Called to order at PM EST

**A. Quorum Call**

- a. Quorum set at

**B. New Business**

- a. Committee Spotlight: Wellness and Campus Safety!
  - i. Some initiatives that have been done are the menstrual product proposal. We've worked on improving the relationship between SGA and PSAFE. Some work still needs to be done on minority health care and counseling groups focused on minority issues. It's On Us and Title IX is still ongoing and continuing along with the Plan Van being on campus. We had Fresh Check Day which was a success, Sex Fest is still happening later on in the semester, and there have been wellness related posts on the SGA instagram page.



An app has been made by PSAFE that can track the location of the Hofstra shuttle, as well as have a lifeline for other PSAFE resources.

- ii. Chair Jackson: What do you think are the next steps for the menstrual proposal?
  - 1. The plan is to extend to more academic locations on campus. Two buildings we are considering are Breslin and CV Starr because a lot of students go through those buildings. We are also thinking about funding, and if it will still be through SGA or another department.
- iii. Senator Tauro: Which initiative are you most proud of?
  - 1. The menstrual product proposal is probably the one I would choose, a lot of students also really liked it.
- iv. Chair Jackson: Some schools do EMT training, is this something that you think PSAFE would consider?
  - 1. Giovanni was thinking of the possibility of a student-run EMT service, especially for med students who need hours. Also to bridge the gap between PSAFE and students.
- v. Chair Pandit: Which initiative are you looking forward to completing?
  - 1. I'm looking forward to seeing how the menstrual product proposal expands as well as the minority health care on campus. Even after I'm no longer the Wellness chair.
- vi. Chair Pandit: One club reached out on the cancer initiative, would you be willing to help out?
  - 1. Yes, absolutely. Send me any information they have.
- vii. Chair Jackson: After you leave, what would you like to see happen with Wellness?
  - 1. I want the menstrual product initiative to continue as well as PSAFE and students gaining a strong relationship and students to feel safe on campus.
- viii. Chair Stadeker: In terms of other things going on, with parking on campus, I spoke with Giovanni and if you see a parking violation on campus you can send it directly to him. If a student does not pay their ticket, the car would get booted, and if that doesn't happen then the car would most likely get towed. PSAFE tries to be understanding in which students are most likely running late to class, and not taking away students' cars for no reason. Also make sure your car is registered with PSAFE.
- ix. Chair Atlas: How would one check if their car is registered?

- x. I believe that you can check your portal, but if not the process is very simple to get it registered.
  - xi. Upcoming things are the financial literacy stressbuster event that would occur during finals week. Also reach out to me if you wanna run for Wellness chair.
- b. Senatorial Action 9 [Impeachment in the Constitution](#)
- i. Chair Atlas moves to open Constitutional Convention
  - ii. Motion seconded
  - iii. Motion passed
  - iv. Roll Call Vote
    - 1. Comptroller Fountain- Y
    - 2. Appropriations Chair Anniballi- Y
    - 3. Club Resources Chair Pandit- Y
    - 4. Communications Chair DeCrescenzo- Y
    - 5. Academic Affairs Chair Giovanangolo- Y
    - 6. Equity & Inclusion Chair Jackson- Y
    - 7. Facilities & Operations Chair Atlas- Y
    - 8. Wellness & Campus Safety Chair Stadeker- Y
    - 9. Senator DiSanto- Y
    - 10. Senator Egolf- Y
    - 11. Senator Greenlaw- Y
    - 12. Senator Livingston- Y
    - 13. Senator Schmidt- Y
    - 14. Senator Tauro- Y
    - 15. Senator Wallace- Y
    - a. Senator Egolf moves to open the gallery
    - b. Motion seconded
    - c. Motion passed
  - v. Chair Annibali: This is the impeachment process in the constitution. For an impeachment action to happen, you would need to follow the S.A. action template and describe why you want them to be impeached. You would email the CR chair, VP, and Chief Justice. The authors of the action would speak on it like a S.A. and then the accused person would have the opportunity to speak as well. A member of Senate would make a motion to pass the action, and if passed it would be forwarded to J-Panel. There would be two hearings, with the first being a preliminary hearing that brings all evidence. Then the second would be a trial where all members of Senate would see the documents and evidence. All the documents would be made available to SGA for the entire

investigation. To impeach a malice neglect of duties must occur, and senate would be able to overturn a J-Panel decision with a  $\frac{3}{4}$  majority vote. With this a moderated caucus would occur, and a majority vote would occur afterwards. After an impeachment regardless of decision a meeting would be held with the SGA advisor with e-board to facilitate.

- vi. Chair Jackson: What kind of vote would occur with overruling impeachment?
  - 1. Chair Anniballi: We followed Robert's Rules when making this.
- vii. Chair Jackson moves for a 10 min moderated caucus
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion passed
- viii. Chair Jackson: I do believe that some form of anonymity should be allowed in the impeachment process. I think privacy should be allowed and not have to go through the spotlight.
- ix. Chair DeCrescenzo: Shouldn't malice be malicious? Also does this specify what impeachment entails?
- x. Chair Anniballi: That is at the discretion of J-Panel. Also we want to create another S.A. for moderate fractions that aren't super serious.
- xi. Chair Pandit: I believe we should know who is bringing up what, just because it could be hurtful to get documents from someone, and not know who they are.
- xii. Chair Jackson: I think we are still peers at the end of everything and we should acknowledge that. Having to face everyone could be very difficult.
- xiii.** Senator Livingston: I see why we are elected to voice our opinions. Since this is internal, I would say it should be an anonymous vote. I understand that it can be hurtful to receive these charges, but this is a comment on your position.
- xiv. Chair Anniballi: I think the fracturing of trust occurred because many didn't know all the information that occurred. I think that we should add a clause that says the vote for overturning should be a closed vote.
- xv.** Senator Greenlaw: To speak about anonymity, it says if its ground of malice is the impeachable offense. If that is the charge anonymity shouldn't matter
- xvi. Senator Egolf: If someone speaks anonymously it would be difficult to reach out to them and get everything in order. I think

the initial vote should not be anonymous but the final vote should be a written ballot where we're not speaking..

xvii. Chair Anniballi: I would suggest language in point 5 to say the motion must be a closed vote.

xviii. Senator Livingston: Point 4 should say it instead.

xix. Chair DeCrescenzo moves to propose language for .4 section d, add "closed" to "vote"

1. Motion Seconded

2. Motion Passed

xx. Chair Giovanangelo moves to strike Section F

1. Motion Seconded

2. Motion Passed

xxi. Chair Giovanangelo moves to hold a 5-minute moderated caucus

1. Motion seconded

2. Motion Passed

a. Chair Giovanangelo: I think it should not be a closed vote moving the impeachment forward. If the impeachment was brought I would pass regardless if I agree with it or not. It's a vote on moving forward and nothing more

b. Chair Jackson: To keep it consistent for the rest of the SA and prior points we made.

c. Chair Anniballi: I want to say that the process of impeachment is not something done on a whim. It should be very serious, if there is something big enough to gain an accusation of impeachment, then it should be big enough to get at least half of a senate majority vote.

d. Chair DeCrescenzo: The first vote to the overturning vote is a lower bar, if it came to senate it would probably have a larger backing. Having it open is not consistent.

e. Chair Giovanangelo: When Senate votes, I don't think we should be moving to not have it go forward. We should not base this vote on an opinion itself.

f. Comptroller Fountain: I think that the investigation occurs, it should be serious and I would want to see it go through and listen to what is occurring.

- g. Chair Pandit: I think it would be more fair to have it be an open structural vote.
  - h. Chair Jackson: I don't see how making it a closed vote impacts how it happens.
  - i. Chair Anniballi: I think it was implied, because you would be following how it is in the policy series. Again you would have to put your name on it and explain why you are bringing this to Senate.
3. Chair Atlas moves for a 2 min moderated caucus
- i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion passed
- b. Senator Livingston: I think we should add it just so that it is clear in the case something like this were to happen again.
  - c. Chair Jackson: I understand this is a serious process, I just don't want people to feel like they have to speak on everything because social anxiety can occur.
  - d. Chair Pandit: Senate should promote kindness; anything outside should be handled separately.
  - e. Chair DeCrescenzo moves to extend speaking time by 2 mins
    - i. Motion seconded
    - ii. Motion passed
      - 1. Chair Anniballi: In this case the person being accused is still not anonymous. If you make a charge, you should defend it.
    - iii. Comptroller Fountain moves to extend speaking time by 2 mins
      - 1. Motion seconded
      - 2. Motion passed
    - iv. Senator Livingston: While one might be scared to sign on due to social repercussions, that shouldn't occur in general and if you are bringing something serious then you should back it.
    - v. Chair Pandit: You would have explanations from both sides which I think is more fair.

- vi. Senator Greenlaw moves to extend speaking time by 5 mins
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion passed
    - a. Chair Atlas: Would this mean that this option would have J-panel come and bring it up out loud?
    - b. Senator Livingston: If you're submitting an impeachment I think there should at least be someone putting their name on it.
    - c. Chair Pandit: I feel like this can be formed into a new S.A. that would make sure that the policies would not impact people socially.
    - d. Chair Jackson: I believe that we are operating on the idea of goodwill attached to them. We can't know if that will always be the case.
    - e. Senator Tauro: It's not SGA place to mitigate social relationships.
    - f. Chair Annibali: I recognize...
  - 3. Senator Egolf moves to extend speaking time by 5 mins
    - a. Motion seconded
    - b. Motion passed
  - 4. Chair Anniballi: I know this is an icky process but in the air of compromise. Allow the party to submit the action to the 3 parties. The person moving to pass it will then be seen as the author.
  - 5. Chair Atlas: Requiring the names to be could possibly work to act as a

fail-safe. The power of impeachment is ensured to only be used well.

6. Chair Anniballi: I think there is damage that could come from this process being anonymous. This is not a clean easy process, its for extreme situations and i hope future S.A. would work to fix this
7. Chair Decresenzo moves to add language: “and the author(s) must have their name signed on the document”
8. Chair Anniballi moves to pass SA 9
  - a. Motion Seconded
  - b. Roll Call Vote
    - i. Comptroller  
Fountain- Y
    - ii. Appropriations Chair  
Anniballi- Y
    - iii. Club Resources Chair  
Pandit- Y
    - iv. Communications  
Chair DeCrescenzo-  
Y
    - v. Academic Affairs  
Chair Giovanangolo-  
Y
    - vi. Equity & Inclusion  
Chair Jackson- N
    - vii. Facilities &  
Operations Chair  
Atlas- Y
    - viii. Wellness & Campus  
Safety Chair  
Stadeker- Y
    - ix. Senator DiSanto-Y
    - x. Senator Egolf- Y
    - xi. Senator Greenlaw- Y
    - xii. Senator Livingston- Y
    - xiii. Senator Nogueira- A

- xiv. Senator Schmidt- Y
- xv. Senator Tauro- Y
- xvi. Senator Wallace- Y
- xvii. Motion Passed

- c. Chair DeCrescenzo moves to add language to Section 3 of the Constitution: “In the event of the vacancy in the office of the secretary there shall be a special election to elect a new secretary. Subpoint A: If there are no candidates for secretary, the President shall assume the duties of Secretary until a new one is elected.”

- i. Motion Seconded
- ii. Roll Call Vote
  - 1. Comptroller Fountain- Y
  - 2. Appropriations Chair Anniballi- Y
  - 3. Club Resources Chair Pandit- Y
  - 4. Communications Chair DeCrescenzo- Y
  - 5. Academic Affairs Chair Giovanangelo- Y
  - 6. Equity & Inclusion Chair Jackson- Y
  - 7. Facilities & Operations Chair Atlas- A
  - 8. Wellness & Campus Safety Chair Staderker- Y
  - 9. Senator DiSanto- Y
  - 10. Senator Egolf- Y
  - 11. Senator Greenlaw- Y
  - 12. Senator Livingston- Y
  - 13. Senator Nogueira- Y
  - 14. Senator Schmidt- Y
  - 15. Senator Tauro- Y
  - 16. Senator Wallace- Y
  - 17. Motion Passed

- d. Chair Anniballi moves to add language to 215.4 “Students may only vote for one presidential candidate and one vice president candidate. Losing candidates who receive the required votes to obtain a seat in the senate shall be offered the position of Senator at Large regardless of the Senate’s capacity.”

- 1. Motion Seconded
- 2. Roll Call Vote
  - a. Comptroller Fountain- Y
  - b. Appropriations Chair Anniballi- Y
  - c. Club Resources Chair Pandit- Y
  - d. Communications Chair DeCrescenzo- Y
  - e. Academic Affairs Chair Giovanangelo- Y



- f. Equity & Inclusion Chair Jackson- Y
  - g. Facilities & Operations Chair Atlas- A
  - h. Wellness & Campus Safety Chair Staderker- Y
  - i. Senator DiSanto-Y
  - j. Senator Egolf- Y
  - k. Senator Greenlaw- Y
  - l. Senator Livingston- Y
  - m. Senator Nogueira- Y
  - n. Senator Schmidt- Y
  - o. Senator Tauro- Y
  - p. Senator Wallace- Y
  - q. Motion Passed
- e. Chair Atlas moves to close Con-Con
  - a. Motion Seconded
  - b. Roll Call Vote
    - i. Comptroller Fountain- Y
    - ii. Appropriations Chair Anniballi- Y
    - iii. Club Resources Chair Pandit- Y
    - iv. Communications Chair DeCrescenzo- Y
    - v. Academic Affairs Chair Giovanangelo- Y
    - vi. Equity & Inclusion Chair Jackson- Y
    - vii. Facilities & Operations Chair Atlas- A
    - viii. Wellness & Campus Safety Chair Staderker- Y
    - ix. Senator DiSanto-Y
    - x. Senator Egolf- Y
    - xi. Senator Greenlaw- Y
    - xii. Senator Livingston- Y
    - xiii. Senator Nogueira- Y
    - xiv. Senator Schmidt- Y
    - xv. Senator Tauro- Y
    - xvi. Senator Wallace- Y
    - xvii. Motion Passed
- f. Senatorial Action 10 [Impeachment in the Policy Series](#)
  - i. Comptroller Fountain moves to pass SA 10
    - 1. Motion Seconded
    - 2. Motion Passed 16-0-0

### **C. Approval of the Minutes**

- a. Senator DiSanto moves to pass the Senate minutes from 3/9
  - i. Motion Seconded

- ii. Motion Passed
- b. Chair DeCrescenzo moves to pass the Cabinet minutes from 3/15
  - i. Motion Seconded
  - ii. Motion Passed

#### **D. E-board Reports**

- a. President - W. Germaine
  - i. Statement against casino
  - ii. Working on EC
  - iii. Interviewing for College Magazine soon
- b. Vice President - J. Singh
  - i. Getting more Senate guests!
  - ii. Working on Nets Trip!
  - iii. Talk to me about my position :)
- c. Comptroller- J. Fountain
  - i. Staying very busy with budgets
  - ii. Working hard with clubs and advisors
  - iii. Update on semesterly budget!
  - iv. Talk to me about my position :)
- d. Secretary - L. Campbell
  - i. No Formal Report
  - ii. Have a great break! <3

#### **E. Committee Chair Reports**

- a. Appropriations - L. Anniballi
  - i. [Minutes](#).
    - 1. Appeal.
- b. Club Resources - K. Pandit
  - i. [Minutes](#)
  - ii. Club Brochure at soft club recognitions
  - iii. Club Office Sign: reprint
- c. Communications - D. DeCrescenzo
  - i. Working on promotions!
  - ii. Broadcast is coming together.
  - iii. Canva Workshop in the works!
  - iv. Talk to me about my job (please)!
- d. Programming- J. Singh
  - i. Ordering build a friend stuff
  - ii. Spring Into Action Week Calendar:
    - 1. Monday- Advocacy Forum
    - 2. Tuesday- Build A Friend
    - 3. Wednesday- Scavenger Hunt

- 4. Friday- Hopefully Karaoke
- e. Academic Affairs- C. Giovanangelo
  - i. Do's and Donuts Training
  - ii. 18th Credit Update!
  - iii. Canvas Update!
- f. Equity & Inclusion - D. Jackson
  - i. Thanks for coming to the event!
  - ii. AAPI @ Hofstra May 1
  - iii. Career Center- Equity and Inclusion hiring event; online in April
    - 1. Looking for our help to hold a workshop on how to register; March 29th in Career Center
  - iv. Ask about Equity!
- g. Facilities & Operations - S. Atlas
  - i. Debriefed Food Awareness Week and planning to improve and repeat the program later in the semester
  - ii. Clocks will be placed in Adams, Breslin, and C.V. Starr
  - iii. Planning meeting with Julie regarding accessible map on Hofstra Safe and Associate Sara Bowles preparing to create model map
  - iv. Will be going to administrators' offices to try to meet with them
  - v. Holding off on thank the faculty event
  - vi. Rescheduled Advocacy Spotlight for April 20
  - vii. Reach out to me about my position!
  - viii. 516-492-2898. Text Sam!
- h. Wellness & Campus Safety - K. Staderker
  - i. Had great Wellness and Psafe programming this week!
  - ii. Sam and I met with Jovanni on Tuesday to discuss accessible mapping on campus
  - iii. Met with Sev today
  - iv. Working to reschedule Sex Fest
  - v. Thank you for all of your questions during my committee spotlight!
  - vi. Ask me about my position
  - vii. It's On Us Ambassador Announcement!

## **F. Approval of Committee Minutes**

- a. Senator Tauro moves to pass the allocations from the week of 3/13 except for Zarb Tech Club
  - i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion passed
- b. Senator Schmidt moves to pass the committee minutes from the week of 3/13

- i. Motion seconded
- ii. Motion passed

**G. For Good of the Order**

**H. Announcements**

**I. Snap Cup**

**J. Adjournment**

- a. Senator Tauro moves to adjourn this meeting
  - i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion passed
- b. Meeting adjourned at 8:39PM EST

**Meeting Commenced: 6:01pm**

**Attendance:** Chair Giovanangelo, Senator Greenlaw, Senator Guenfoud, Senator Tauro, Associate Adeobafemi, Associate Padmore, Associate Yepez, Associate Malayeri

**Late:** Senator Barone

**Absent:** Comptroller Fountain

**Agenda:**

- 6:00pm - ASTA
  - Associate Malayeri made a motion to allocate \$100 to Line Item One (1); seconded by Chair Giovanangelo
- 6:05pm - Commuter Students Association
  - Chair Annabali: The allocation for a DJ is \$500 max as per the policy series. Considering there are a lot of other clubs collaborating for the event, the amount they are asking for the food is a lot. I recommend we fund half the off campus food, all the decorations, and the max for the DJ. The Compass Dining food can be funded through vouchers.
  - Associate Adeobafemi made a motion to allocate \$500 for the DJ; seconded by Senator Greenlaw
  - Chair Giovanangelo made a motion to allocate \$118.59 for decorations; seconded by Senator Tauro
  - Senator Greenlaw made a motion to allocate \$2,874.50 for off-campus food; seconded by Chair Giovanangelo
- State of Appropriations!
  - Sent an email to clubs and organizations today.
  - Chair Annabali: The rescinding funds situation is resolved. We still have to be more restrictive with the budget. We are only going to see three clubs per week.
  - When is budget weekend?

- Answer: April 15, 10am-1pm

**Allocations:**

Club/Organization	Amount Requested	Amount Allocated	%
ASTA	\$100	\$100	100%
Commuter Students Association	\$9,878.25	\$3,494.09	35.37%

**Meeting Adjourned:**

Respectfully Submitted,  
Chair Lincoln Anniballi



Meeting Agenda

Spring 2023  
6:30 pm, Mar 28, 2023  
Student Center Room 143

**Meeting Commenced**

**6:35 p.m.**

**Attendance**

Chair Atlas

Archivist Wallace

Senator Hernandez

Senator Livingston

Associate Meyer

Associate Quail

Associate Surrusco

**Late Arrival**

-

**Absent**

Associate Callahan

**Visitors!**

Maxie Debiso for Hofstra Hillel

I. **Introductions:** Spring Break Story Time

II. **In the Works:**

**A. CLUB RECOGNITION PROCESS!!**

1. [GIHU Proof of Engagement:](#))
  - a) Training Sessions!!
2. [NSORC Application Form](#)

**B. Club Office Space Evaluations**

1. Part 1 + [Self Evaluation Form](#)
2. Reprint Club office space signs

**C. Club Elections**

1. **Club Elections 101** (Training!)
  - a) Distribute Club Brochure too!
2. Two clubs held Elections during break
3. Many are currently holding and planning to host elections soon (end of April)

**III. Constitutional Amendment: Hofstra Hillel**

**A. [Hofstra Hillel Constitution](#)**

**B. [Student Handbook](#) & [Guide To Pride](#)**

1. The presented undergraduate student organization amendment enables graduate student membership contingent upon a membership fee.
2. Neither the [Student Handbook](#) nor [Guide To Pride](#), in addition to the SGA Constitution and Policy Series, enable graduate student membership into an undergraduate student organization.

**C. Associate Meyer moves to table the updated Hofstra Hillel Constitution as of March 28, 2023.**

1. Motion seconded.
2. Motion passed.

**IV. Projects**

**A. Club Brochure [Powerpoint](#)**

**V. Club Elections 101**

**A. Location & Times: Room 260, PPAW**

1. [Location](#): PPAW
2. [In Person](#): April 4th & 11th, 7:00 pm
3. [Zoom](#): April 12th, 1:00 pm

**B. Content:**

1. GIHU Elections Process

2. Elections!
    - a) Regular and Joint Elections
    - b) Runoff Elections!
  3. Distribute Club Brochure
  4. Complete elections to re-register organization by April 25th!
  5. Q&A
- C. Graphics!
1. Send to Danny by Friday

## **VI. Ideas, Questions, Initiatives**

**Meeting Adjourned**

**7:29 pm**

Respectfully Submitted,  
Kashmiraa Pandit  
Club Resources Chair

## **Communications Committee Minutes - 3/27/23**

**Meeting commenced: 6:31**

### **Attendance:**

Communications Chair DeCrescenzo  
Equity and Inclusion Chair Jackson  
Wellness & Campus Safety Chair Staderker  
Senator DiSanto  
Senator Egolf  
Associate Costanzo  
Associate Grynberg  
Associate Penney  
Associate Rolls

**Question of the day:** Are we in a bad timeline?

### **Business:**

- Update [new weekly schedule](#) and check [promotional form](#).
- Kayla takeover!
- Broadcast moving slowly. But we just need to get moving.
- Workshop on [Canva](#).
  - Meeting with Justin to go over the prize.
- Alumni Panel
  - Needs to be 3rd-to-last Senate
  - Going to work with Will on it.

**Chair Updates and Reminders:**

- Feel free to contact me anytime.
- If you are interested in my position, come back to this room in five minutes following dismissal.

**Meeting adjourned: 6:46**

Respectfully submitted,  
*Danny DeCrescenzo*  
*Communications Chair*

‘+